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	Dover, Delaware 19904-2467
	DIVISION OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
	Website: www.dpr.delaware.gov


PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
DELAWARE GAMING CONTROL BOARD 
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Thursday, April 3, 2008 at 1:00 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
May 1, 2008
MEMBERS PRESENT

James Greene, Chairman, DE Volunteer Fireman’s Association Member
Deborah Messina, Vice-Chair, Public Member 
Brad Barrie, Public Member 
John Mancus, Public Member 
Thomas Trader, Public Member
Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General PRESENT

Robert Willard, Deputy Attorney General
Debbie Heinsch, Administrative Specialist II

James Collins, Director, Division of Professional Regulation
Peggy Foreit, Administrative Specialist III
ALSO PRESENT 

Brandon Buglio, Ace’s Full Entertainment, Inc.

Rev. Jim Dulin, Go All In

Richie Smith, Farmington Vol. Fire Dept.

Joyce Talley, Premier Poker LLC

MEMBERS ABSENT


CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Greene called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.   Mr. Greene announced that the process of approving applications will be simplified.  The public was asked to hold all comments and questions until the proper place on the agenda and they will be addressed at that time.  Mr. Greene requested the public make introductions.  
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Board reviewed the minutes of the meeting held on March 6, 2008. Mr. Barrie made a motion, seconded by Ms. Messina to approve the minutes as presented.   The motion was unanimously carried.
The Board reviewed the hearing minutes for Delaware Community Foundation held on March 6, 2008. Mr. Mancus made a motion, seconded by Mr. Barrie, to approve the minutes.  The motion was unanimously carried.  
NEW BUSINESS
Review of Application for Texas Hold ‘Em Tournament(s)

The Board reviewed the application for Pike Creek Moms Club.  Ms. Messina made a motion, seconded by Mr. Barrie to approve contingent upon receipt of letter from Ace’s Full Entertainment allowing them to use the facility.  The motion was unanimously carried.  
The Board reviewed the application for Dover Elks Lodge #1903.  Mr. Barrie made a motion, seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application.   Mr. Barrie, Mr. Greene, Mr. Mancus, and Mr. Trader voted in favor, Ms. Messina abstained.  The motion was carried.  

The Board reviewed the application for Ladies of the Elks Dover Lodge #1903. Mr. Trader made a motion, seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application.  Mr. Barrie, Mr. Greene, Mr. Mancus and Mr. Trader voted in favor, Ms. Messina abstained.  The motion was carried.  

The Board reviewed the application for Ladies Auxiliary to the Odessa Fire Company.   Ms. Messina made a motion, seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application. Mr. Barrie, Mr. Mancus, Ms. Messina and Mr. Trader voted in favor, Mr. Greene abstained.  The motion was carried.
The Board reviewed the application for Marine Education, Research, and Rehabilitation Institute, Inc.  Mr. Trader made a motion, seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.  
Review of Charitable Gambling Event Application(s)
The Board reviewed the applications for Newark Senior Center.   Mr. Mancus made a motion, seconded by Mr. Barrie to approve the May through March 2009 events, and with respect to the April 2008 event they must notify the Division as to which date they want as they can only have one of the April dates.  The information must be received by the Division within a timely matter.  The motion was unanimously carried.  
The Board reviewed the application for St. Anthony’s Italian Festival.  Ms. Messina made a motion, seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve as there is a group ruling for the entire Roman Catholic Church whereas bylaws are not required.  The motion was unanimously carried.  

The Board reviewed the application for Dover Lioness Club. The application submitted did not include the required bylaws.  Ms. Talley supplied the bylaws at this time.  Ms. Messina made a motion, seconded by Mr. Trader to approve.  Mr. Barrie, Mr. Mancus, Ms. Messina, and Mr. Trader voted in favor.  Mr. Greene abstained.  The motion was carried.  

Review of Bingo Event Applications
The Board reviewed the application for Nanticoke Memorial Hospital Employee Activity Committee.  Mr. Trader made a motion, seconded by Ms. Messina to accept the IRS determination letter that was granted to Nanticoke Memorial Hospital and approve the permit.  The motion was unanimously carried.  
The Board reviewed the applications for Newark Elks Lodge #2281.  Ms. Messina made a motion, seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the permits as requested.  Mr. Greene, Mr. Mancus, Ms. Messina, and Mr. Trader voted in favor.  Mr. Barrie abstained.  The motion was carried.   
The Board reviewed the application for Milton Little League.  Ms. Messina made a motion, seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the permit.  The motion was unanimously carried.  

The Board reviewed the application for St. James Episcopal Church.  Ms. Messina made a motion, seconded by Mr. Trader to approve contingent upon clarification that it is an activity being held by St. James Episcopal Church.  The motion was unanimously carried.  

The Board reviewed the application for Towne Point Elementary PTA.  Ms. Messina made a motion, seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the permit.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board reviewed the application for Cheswold Volunteer Fire Company.  Mr. Trader made a motion, seconded by Ms. Messina to approve.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Raffle Application(s)–

The Board reviewed the application for Independence Parents Association (IPA).  Ms. Messina made a motion, seconded by Mr. Barrie to approve.  Mr. Barrie, Ms. Messina and Mr. Trader voted in favor.  Mr. Greene and Mr. Mancus opposed.  The motion was carried.  
The Board reviewed the application for Wilmington Manor Fire Co. Ladies Auxiliary.  Ms. Messina made a motion, seconded by Mr. Trader to approve contingent upon receipt of a list of the prizes and their bylaws.  It was requested that the letter sent to them is a warning letter that a new IRS determination letter (dated after 1986) will be required soon.   The motion was unanimously carried. 

The Board reviewed the application from St. Anthony’s Italian Festival.  Ms. Messina made a motion, seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the permit.  The motion was unanimously carried.  It was requested that the Division obtain a letter indicating the tax exempt status of all Roman Catholic Church’s.   

Review of Instant Bingo Application(s)

The Board reviewed the application from St. Margaret of Scotland Roman Catholic Church which did not include bylaws.  Ms. Messina made a motion, seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve.  The motion was unanimously carried.   

The Board reviewed the application from St. Anthony’s Italian Festival which did not include bylaws.  Mr. Trader made a motion, seconded by Ms. Messina to approve.  The motion was unanimously carried.  

Request to Change Date of Approved Event –

Lenape Indian Tribe of Delaware is requesting changing the date of their previously approved event from March 16, 2008 to April 27, 2008.  Mr. Trader made a motion, seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the change in the date of the event.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Approval of Licensure List– 
Ms. Messina made a motion, seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the Texas Hold Em Poker Tournament permits for: American Cancer Society Delmarva Region #12, Smyrna Lions Club, Capitol City Lions Club, and Clayton Fire Company.  Mr. Barrie, Ms. Messina, and Mr. Trader voted in favor.  Mr. Greene and Mr. Mancus abstained.  The motion carried.
Mr. Greene made a motion, seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the Texas Hold Em Poker Tournament permits for: Howard J. Weston Community and Senior Center, Disabled American Veterans, Cape Henlopen Elks Lodge #2540, Memorial Volunteer Fire Company, Farmington Volunteer Fire Department, Bethany Beach Volunteer Fire Company, Magnolia Volunteer Fire Company, and Delaware Storm Travel Teams.  Mr. Barrie, Mr. Greene, Ms. Messina and Mr. Trader voted in favor.  Mr. Mancus abstained.  The motion carried.

Mr. Trader made a motion, seconded by Ms. Messina to approve the Charitable Gambling Event permits for: Oak Orchard Riverdale American Legion Post 28, Farmington Volunteer Fire Department, Delaware Storm Travel Teams, Del Vets Post #1, New Castle Moose Family Center #1578, Georgetown Volunteer Fire Company, and Delaware Hospice.  Mr. Barrie, Mr. Greene, Ms. Messina, and Mr. Trader voted in favor.  Mr. Mancus abstained.  The motion carried.
Mr. Trader made a motion, seconded by Ms. Messina to approve the Charitable Gambling Event applications for: Ladies Auxiliary of the Odessa Fire Co., Capitol City Lions, City of Dover FOP Lodge #15, and Clayton Fire Company.  Mr. Barrie, Ms. Messina and Mr. Trader voted in favor.  Mr. Greene and Mr. Mancus abstained.  The motion carried.

Mr. Barrie made a motion, seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the original bingo application for Capitol City Lions Club.    Mr. Barrie, Mr. Greene, Ms. Messina, and Mr. Trader voted in favor.  Mr. Mancus abstained.  The motion carried.

Mr. Trader made a motion, seconded by Ms. Messina to approve the bingo event applications for: Delaware Vets Post 2, St. Polycarp Church, Middletown Moose Lodge No 1295, Magnolia Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary, March of Dimes Delaware Chapter, Seaford Moose Lodge #1728, Seaford Moose Lodge #1728, Ellendale Fire Company, Clayton Fire Company, Frankford Volunteer Fire Co. Ladies Auxiliary, International Order of Job’s Daughters Bethel #11, Capitol City Lions Club, Harrington Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary, St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Church, Frederica Volunteer Fire Company, Ladies Auxiliary of the Seaford Vol. Fire Department, Debra L. Sipple Memorial, Inc., Lewes Senior Citizens Center, Sanford Home & School Association, Inc.  Mr. Barrie, Mr. Greene, Ms. Messina, and Mr. Trader voted in favor.  Mr. Mancus abstained.  The motion carried.

Mr. Trader made a motion, seconded by Mr. Barrie to approve the raffle applications for Milford Lions Club, St. Mary Magdalen School, Delmar Fire Department, St. Mary Magdalen School, MOT Youth Soccer Club, Delaware Greenways, Inc., Sanford Home & School Association, Inc., Homeward Bound, Inc., and Delaware Hospice.  Mr. Barrie, Mr. Greene, Ms. Messina, and Mr. Trader voted in favor.  Mr. Mancus abstained.  The motion carried.

Review new After Occasion Reports and Applications – 

Mr. Mancus reported that at the last meeting Mr. Collins requested the IRS determination letters and the bylaws not be submitted numerous times. Mr. Mancus reported that third party vendors occasionally change their bylaws so we will need a sentence on all applications affirming that their IRS letter, and bylaws have not changed, indicating that we need a current, post 1986 IRS determination letter on file, and that they haven’t changed the purpose of their business.  The statement should stipulate to the Board that what is on file is current.    The purpose is sufficiently broad regarding the purpose in which the money will be spent.  The Division will review the file for accuracy and if they have questions they will confer with the DAG.  The Division 
will send an initial letter to everyone that has held a license/permit over the past 24 months indicating what is currently on file.  If the information is correct the licensee/permit holder will be asked to sign and return the letter.  If the information is incorrect they will be advised to attach and return any new documents. All first time applicants will need to submit all documents with their original application.   Ms. Messina indicated that they should use the new applications and not the older versions.  It was reported that all applicants are directed to the website for applications as it contains the most recent versions.  Mr. Mancus reported that a letter will still be going out in July.  Ms. Messina would like the letter to be one blanket letter advising the applicants of the new rules.  It was requested that the website contain PDF fillable and word format applications.  As of June 30, 2008 we will no longer accept the old version of applications and/or after occasion reports.  Mr. Mancus reported that he will assist with revising the applications for review and approval of the Board at the May meeting.  Mr. Willard reported that the statute will not permit asking for an Instant Bingo After Occasion Report and the change is not in the revised statute.  Mr. Mancus questioned, “should the purpose for which the proceeds be used be deleted from the after occasion report and instead be included in another exhibit”?  It was determined that at this point, it will remain on the after occasion report.  Mr. Willard reported that 1140(d) is not going to change in the new statute.  Mr. Willard reminded that all after occasion reports need to change from requiring a notary to an affirmation.  Ms. Foreit discussed Mr. Collins proposed changes to the application.  Mr. Mancus will send the application out via email requesting that all comments be delivered to Ms. Foreit.  
Ratification of Assignments – 


22-06-08

Brad Barrie

Contact Person


22-07-08

Debby Messina
Contact Person


22-08-08

John Mancus

Contact Person


22-09-08

Brad Barrie

Contact Person


22-10-08

James Greene
Contact Person

22-11-08

Debby Messina
Contact Person


22-12-08

James Greene
Contact Person

Closed Complaints –


22-01-08

James Greene
Contact Person


22-02-08

James Greene 
Contact Person

Review After Occasion Report – No action 

Review website changes – No action 
Rules & Regulations Review – The Board reviewed the document and made the following changes:  Under Operation of Games, 6.0 correction from “waters” to “wagers”, after chips provided by the sponsoring organization; Remove or licensed THIRD party vendor; Additional changes under the time line being changed to 10 business days.  Mr. Collins reported that within the next few weeks the time line will change to ten business days; 13.5 remove the word raffle and change to an event; Under 13.5 change from the word license to PERMIT; eliminating the section that doesn’t require after occasion reports for instant bingo, redacting 1140(d) allowing it to happen.  The changes will be sent out to Board members and then sent to the Registrar for publication this month and then the public hearings will be held.  The hearings will be held on June 5, 2008 at 12:30 p.m. prior to the Board meeting and shall be listed as the first item in the order of business.  Mr. Mancus made a motion, seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the proposed changes as amended at the meeting today.  The motion was unanimously carried.   

Statutory Changes for vote – The Board determined that they want to eliminate the section that doesn’t require after occasion reports for instant bingo – redact 1140(d) allowing it to happen, delete section in its said subsection in its entirety.  Mr. Mancus questioned if Title 11 and Title 29 changes were supported?   The response was the Board is not supporting those changes at this time.  Mr. Collins addressed the Board regarding amending § 1130 of Title 28 of the Delaware Code by re-designating the existing section as subsection “(a)” and by adding a new subsection “(b)” to read as follows: “(b) The Board, in its discretion, may designate to the Director of the Division of Professional Regulation the authority to issue permits or licenses administratively upon specified criteria agreed upon by the Board and the Director.  Mr. Mancus indicated that he thought criteria would be set, and evaluated by a board member.  Mr. Collins reported that at that time we were discussing approving the checklist and we did say that we would review and issue the licenses/permits after Board approval. Mr. Collins also reported that this legislation is about issuing the licenses/permits if they are complete adding that the Division of Professional Regulation MAY issue.  These are two separate issues.  Mr. Collins reported that the new statute will permit the Division of Professional Regulation to issue licenses/permits if the Board gives that authority to the Division.  Mr. Mancus stated, it doesn’t solve the fundamental problems, and Mr. Collins might be under a time constraint to issue licenses.  Mr. Collins said that in the past the Board has denied an application that was lacking documentation; then the documentation would arrive in the Division prior to the event date and there was nothing that could be done.  Mr. Collins stated that we want to use those same criteria, giving authority to issue only if it is complete.  Mr. Collins is hopeful that at some point the board will have confidence in the Division to issue the licenses based on that checklist.  Mr. Greene stated that at the present time he would like it to continue with the Board receiving the list as it did today.  Mr. Collins indicated that changes will not be made until the Board agrees that it can be done.  Mr. Greene stated that Ms. Messina and he went to the Office to review the checklist and if Mr. Mancus was there he would gain some trust in the Division.  Mr. Collins reported that we are attempting to iron out the deficiencies between the Board and the Division.  It was questioned if under 1131(C) should it say “proof that contributions are considered tax deductible under 170.   The determination is that it should stay in there.    1132 (b) (3) indicates that currently we have limited access to criminal histories.  Mr. Mancus reported that this permits the division to conduct investigations on all applicants, and members in charge not less than annually.  It doesn’t say that they have to check it, but that they may access it.  Mr. Collins concern is that we would check every member on every application.  This will be changed, crossing out not less than annually.  1138 (b) is intended to say that instead of a complaint hearing the board can recognize a problem and write to them stating that they are aware of a problem and they need to fix it.  1502 says the board shall biennially (for 2 year team) elect a chairman… Mr. Greene reported that after one year you are just getting your feet wet.  Mr. Collins cautioned that some chairs are great and some chairs you breathe a sigh of relief when they are gone.  Mr. Collins recommended changing this to the election is annually, and 1502(6) change to shall serve for 1 year, and is eligible to succeed himself for an additional year.  1832(b) should be changed deleting not less than annually as above.  1502(4) (g) Mr. Collins is concerned about electronically recording minutes.  Mr. Willard reported that the Board wants a tape recorded meeting.  Mr. Collins reported that we already have a system installed, and the rooms are wired currently.  This could eliminate the need for Court Reporters at some of the meetings and in the long run save some money.  Mr. Collins added that the long range plan is to web cast meetings for participation.  The Division will start with the hearings and when they are successful can move forward to Board meetings.  Mr. Collins is nervous about a requirement to record every meeting; if the recorder did not work the meeting could not be held.  Mr. Greene asked, “Why couldn’t we record everything that we do at the meetings and delete the tape later?”  Mr. Collins reported that we are not going to provide a verbatim report of all meetings.  Mr. Willard suggested that we request something be included in the minutes if it is very important.  Mr. Collins reiterated that our Administrative Specialist are not Court Reporters and will not record verbatim.  Mr. Collins is telling the Gaming Control Board that we can not do this and Debbie will not do this.  What do you want to do with these recordings?  Ms. Messina would like the tapes if needed to go back and find information.  Mr. Collins added this is not what it says; it says that minutes will be electronically recorded.  Mr. Mancus said you can burn them on a cd.  Mr. Collins reported that Debbie does not have that kind of bandwidth.  Mr. Collins suggested that we drop the word “minutes” and should read “Meetings shall be electronically recorded”.  Ms. Messina wants the minutes in the same manner that they receive now, and some type of recording.   Mr. Collins suggested language is – “Minutes of all meetings shall be recorded and a recording of each meeting shall be maintained.”  Ms. Messina indicated that she would like the next meeting recorded.  Mr. Collins said that if we have a problem with equipment they will not be able to have a meeting in the future if this is in the statute.  Ms. Messina questioned when will this happen?  Mr. Collins replied probably in June; further communication is needed with the IT Department.  Ms. Messina questioned, would he prefer this taken out of the statute and in the near future if the need should arise we could record minutes.  Mr. Collins answered yes.  Ms. Messina made a motion that in light of Mr. Collins request section G shall not be changed, and the proposed change is removed.  The motion was not seconded.  Mr. Mancus made a motion that the language stand as drafted – the motion was not seconded.  Motion by Ms. Messina, seconded by Mr. Trader that the board undertake Mr. Collins recommendation to leave 1502g as originally is, and not changed.  There were no further questions.  Mr. Barrie, Mr. Greene, Ms. Messina, and Mr. Trader voted in favor, Mr. Mancus was opposed.   The motion was carried.  Mr. Collins commented that is more for the board boxing themselves in, and thanked them.  Ms. Messina stated that for the record she will be back to him if not. Mr. Trader made a motion, seconded by Mr. Barrie to accept the house bill with the changes presented today.    Mr. Barrie, Mr. Greene, Ms. Messina, and Mr. Trader voted in favor, Mr. Mancus was opposed.
Issuance of identification cards – 
Ms. Foreit announced that Mr. Collins is working on this.  Ms. Messina reported that she believes this has never come to the Board for discussion.  Ms. Messina agrees that ID cards are okay, but her opposition is that the Delaware Code does not need to be printed on the cards.  The ID card should have a picture, when the term expires, and that it is surrenderable.  Mr. Mancus stated that it must say “that the Board and its officers have the right of entry at all times into any place where any such game is being conducted.”   Per 1138(b) Mr. Mancus would like it to be intimidating.  Mr. Willard will work on ID cards with verbiage that Board members may enter the premises.  It was reported that the cards can be obtained from Capitol Police through the DMV.  Mr. Willard questioned why you would want to go and not send an investigator? Mr. Greene announced that he doesn’t want to go to investigate; he wants to go to be nosey only.  It was questioned if Gaming Control Board member cards would be sufficient?   Mr. Willard will prepare the card both ways.  Ms. Foreit will work with Ms. Messina on obtaining the cost to print the cards.  

Regulation 4.03 subsection 6 and 6.3 – Mr. Mancus questioned does it mean that a member of the sponsoring organization must have a monitor at each table?  Mr. Willard advised that it means one or the other, one member or one monitor.  Mr. Greene believes it means one monitor to the building or one member per table.  Mr. Willard’s interpretation is that it means one or the other.  Brandon reads it as the intent to choose one monitor or one dealer per table.  One of the problems is how can they gauge how many people will attend the event to assure adequate members/monitors?  Mr. Mancus believes that it means - at each table where poker is played, a dealer or monitor at each table must be present.  Mr. Willard stated that it should be reworded to avoid further confusion.  Mr. Buglio would like it reworded to “one monitor.” Mr. Willard would like to review the statute.  It was questioned if he can continue as is, or should it be changed in the statue now?  Ms. Messina advised that now is not the time to rock the boat at Legislative Hall.  Mr. Trader made a motion, seconded by Mr. Barrie change it to “shall assign one monitor from the organization during the playing of poker” cross out or dealer per table and change it to read license/permit also.  
Other Business (for discussion only)

Public Comment
Rev. Dulin  - It was asked by players and organizations and his brother, Herb Dulin, to request a special meeting with the Board to have a training session addressing problems that are confusing players and organizations which make problems for the dealers.  They need clarification on this.  

Mr. Greene – what problems?

Rev. Dulin – they way events are held
Mr. Greene – I don’t follow you

Rev. Dulin – I would rather my brother was here, but players that have said that tournaments are ran different with the other party and one of them is not following the rules.

Mr. Greene – is the difference in house rules

Ms. Messina – is it house rules or state laws 

Rev. Dulin – does the house rules overrule the statute?

Mr. Willard – the statute overrides everything.

Rev. Dulin – We need clarification on this then for the player’s sake, and the dealer’s sake.

Mr. Willard – the law is what it is and everyone should be able to read the law and the board shouldn’t interpret the law

Rev. Dulin - is under the impression that they are following the law but some players are saying that they are not

Mr. Willard - do you have examples?
Rev. Dulin - I can but this is not the proper place or time I’d rather my brother make the presentation

Mr. Greene -  when we make the changes in the law you will need to learn more changes and I don’t know who would offer training session on this

Rev. Dulin – one of the things is on page 3, 1802 , subsection 35, tournament  means… the question is, is a tournament 6 hours?
Mr. Willard – my office takes the position that we don’t tell people what a law means

Ms. Messina – our legal council doesn’t either. 

Mr. Mancus – it is a maximum of 6 hours

Rev. Dulin – 1804 under conduct – players are eliminated from tournament when they lose all chips?
Mr. Greene – if done with rebuys and initial entry fee they can’t play any more

Mr. Mancus – if you don’t have a chip on your table you can’t engage in a rebuy.

Ms. Talley – if a player is eliminated and is still within late registration period of time can they sign up again, paying again?

Mr. Greene - is that what you are referring to?

Mr. Greene – how long is the registration period? If it is one hour- he can re register

Rev. Dulin – I am telling them no, they can’t do that and it causes confusion.

Mr. Greene –if they are in their registration period it’s okay and he has to be broke and out of the game and can go back and reregister.

Rev. Dulin – if I am in the wrong I want to correct it.

Mr. Mancus – you are not in the wrong you have the ability to do it either way. 

Rev. Dulin - so we can modify the house rules to do this and we will both be in compliance?
Mr. Mancus – yes

Rev. Dulin – we understood it that if they are out of chips they are done

Mr. Willard – yes, that subsection does state that if you are out of chips you are done.

Mr. Willard – I have questions about that if the statute says you are done, you are done.  You can’t go around that.

Mr. Greene – well lets figure it out now

Mr. Willard – I can’t do that now. 

Mr. Willard – the statutes are not written well.

Mr. Mancus – it was a chore doing that

Rev. Dulin - we are doing things the way they are laid out here and I have another question on the same page it says …no agreement on division of prizes… chop the pot – 

Mr. Willard – doesn’t everyone follow that?

Rev. Dulin – I’ve heard that

Ms. Talley – I advise them that they can’t do that and if they choose to split up outside that’s up to them.

Ms. Talley – I don’t get into the discussion we do not separate the prize money for them

Mr. Mancus - has Peggy posted that they are bound to report winnings to IRS? I gave her the links

Mr. Greene – what is your opinion Mr. Willard?
Mr. Willard – no, they can not do that

Mr. Greene – if I were you, I would not get involved and suggest anything about this Ms. Talley

Mr. Willard – so don’t tell them that

Rev. Dulin – when these instances arrive at our tournaments we are concerned about our licenses

Mr. Greene – so do you do the payouts at your tournaments?

Ms. Talley – no the organization gives the payouts.

Rev. Dulin – we advise that they can’t do that 

Mr. Mancus – if they paid their taxes on it like they are supposed to do in respect to reporting they won’t go into the girls room to make splits.  I have asked the Division to put the links on the website and I don’t control the division and it was brought to my attention today.  

Rev. Dulin – we are directing the tournament but not giving payouts.

Rev. Dulin – I am still at a loss

Mr. Mancus – Herb is the tournament director, it is up to him to see that they don’t do it.

Mr. Greene – tell him that it is illegal to do it and problem is solved

Mr. Buglio – we pay out by checks only and no cash.

Mr. Greene – tell the organization that they must pay out by checks.

Mr. Willard – the board can not interpret what is right and what is wrong.

Mr. Mancus- you will see this conversation won’t be recording electronically so no one will know

Rev. Dulin – I don’t want any confusion

Mr. Mancus – the game is gambling, and the only legal gambling is state sanctioned gambling if they are given checks they will not do this anymore

Mr. Mancus – Mr. Smith from the State Division of Revenue is going to pay someone a visit.  

Ms. Talley – one player will deliberately lose

Rev. Dulin – we can’t get all organizations to issue checks they would have to have a treasurer present at the event
Mr. Greene – no, someone else in the organization could have the checks

Ms. Talley - I will make sure the players don’t’ discuss it at the tables

Mr. Mancus – you are not law enforcement.

Mr. Greene –stop the discussions at the table and that will help

Mr. Mancus – fill out a W2g and they are on the hook then
Rev. Dulin – they don’t fill out w2g forms

Mr. Mancus -  they are violating the law.  

Mr. Greene reported that he requested Ms. Heinsch divide the complaints, and share the wealth with all Board members.  Ms. Messina added that she appreciates it. Mr. Greene believes that all members need to get their feet wet.  Ms. Messina said for the record, I take exception to anyone thinking that I am not qualified to do this. 

Ms. Talley – I have concerns that I want to air, on the website it is not listed nor on applications that bylaws are required?  How would they know they are required?  

Mr. Greene - as you see now we are making changes to bring this into perspective

Ms. Talley - I was told that they (the Division) couldn’t get a hold of the organization and the phone number is not on the application maybe that needs to be added to all applications.  

Mr. Greene – this is on all new applications.

Ms. Talley – received an email indicating that all applications are due 10 days before meeting and I think they should know about this but I think Mr. Collins addressed that earlier.  

Mr. Greene – until it is organized we are trying to sway and bend to help the nonprofits.

Ms. Messina – if we went with a strong arm you wouldn’t have any business.

Ms. Talley – I know others get confused.

Mr. Greene – the Board is working on this stuff

Ms. Messina - we are trying to help everyone

Rev. Dulin – another issue is that they don’t want to accept letters of incorporation and they would rather have bylaws

Mr. Mancus – an article of incorporation may not express the purpose for which the organization exists.  

Mr. Mancus- we are hoping to help the people out by sending the notice. We decided to go slow and start in July but all of the sudden the Division is sprinting.  Historically the board is flexible but they are getting boxed in by the Division.

Next Meeting Date

The Board will hold a meeting on May 1, 2008 at 1:00 p.m. in Conference Room B of the Cannon Bldg, 861 Silver Lake Blvd, Dover, Delaware, 19904. 
Adjournment

Ms. Messina made a motion, seconded by Mr. Mancus to adjourn. The motion unanimously carried. The meeting adjourned at 5:20 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Debbie Heinsch

Administrative Specialist II
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